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Lee Urban- Director of Planning and Development

Aaron Shapiro- Director of Housing and Neighborhood Services

Michael J. Nugent- Manager of Inspection Services

CITY OF PORTLAND

NOTICE OF VIOLATION

December 20, 2004

Samuel Lambert & Marie Sheffield

P. O. Box  381

Bath, ME 04530

RE:  183 Park Ave

CBL:  049-A-006  Zone R-5

CERTIFIED MAIL # 7002 2410 0000 8132 4358

Dear Mr. Lambert & Ms. Sheffield:

It has come to the attention of this office that the property at 183 Park Ave. may have an illegal unit in the 3rd floor.  There is also concern that the mean of egress (escape) from that unit is not in compliance with applicable building and life safety codes.  The legal verification of number of units performed in this office is two (2).  Per our conversation on December 2, 2004, you verified that there is a third unit that was in place when you purchased the building.  This non-conforming unit needs to be legalized by formal application and approval in this office, or the unit needs to be officially removed and inspected as such.

This is a notice of violation pursuant to Section14-57 of the Municipal Code.  The violation of an illegal unit shall be corrected within 30 days, by submittal of the enclosed application, or by removal of the illegal third unit.  This means disconnecting and removal of all plumbing and associated kitchen fixtures, removal of all kitchen appliances including stoves, refrigerators, microwaves, dishwashers, etc.  If you choose to remove the unit, you must call this office for an inspection of the premises to verify compliance within 30 days of the date of this notice.  Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Chapter 1-15 of the Code and in Title 30-M.R.S.A. ss4452.

This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to Section 14-472 of the Code.  If you wish to exercise your right to appeal, you have 30 days from the date of this letter in which to appeal.  If you fail to do so, my decision is binding and not subject to appeal.  Please contact this office for the necessary paperwork that is required to file an appeal.

Sincerely

Jeanie Bourke

Code Enforcement Officer

